
Grand Junction, Colo. 

April 26, 1921. 
 
A regular meeting of the City Council convened at 3:30 P.M. with 
Mayor Cherrington presiding. The Commissioners present were, 
Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone and Peck. City 
Attorney Tupper was also present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
A petition signed by James Purcell was read requesting a permit 
to move the building standing on Lot One (1) in Block 125 in the 
City of Grand Junction, to the adjoining lot, being Lot Two (2) 
of Block 123. Said James Purcell agrees to brick veneer the said 
wooden building when located on Lot 2, on the Northwest and South 

sides., and to raise the brick wall between the building now on 
Lot 3 and the said building for fire protection on the East side 
of the building as moved. Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second 
by Commissioner Blackstone that a permit be given James Purcellon 
condition of the facts mentioned above. The motion being put, 
upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as follows, 
Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone 
that an arc light be installed at the intersection of 12st. and 
Ute Ave. Said light having been recommended by the Mayor. Motion 
carried. 

 
A petition was read signed by Mrs. C.P. Blackwell and others 
urging the City of Grand Junction to procure a certain piece of 
land lying directly east of the tract whereon the Artesian well 
is located, said tract to be used by the City for park and 
cemetery purposes and secure release from the Palmer estate on 
the present Palmer Park so as to read for Park and Cemetery 
purposes. Upon motion of Commissioner Peck, second by 
Commissioner Blackstone, a committee consisting of the Mayor and 
City Attorney a was appointed by the chair to see what 
arrangements could be made with the Palmer Estate in securing 
this certain tract. 
 
The report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs for the first 

quarter was read. Moved by Commissioner Peck, second by 
Commissioner. Blackstone that the report be referred to the Clerk 
and Auditor for Audit. Motion carried. 
 
The reports of the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 
Commissioner of Highways, Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 
having been examined and Oked by the Auditor were presented. 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker second by Commission or Peck that 
the reports be accepted and ordered filed. Motion carried. 
 



The reports of the City Clerk and Auditor and the report of the 

Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty having been examined by 
and OK ed by the City Treasurer were presented. Moved by 
Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Blackstone that 
the reports be accepted and ordered filed. Motion Carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker second by Commissioner Garber 
that the Commissioner Of Finance and Supplies be authorized and 
instructed to purchase the following supplies for the Fire 
Department. to-wit: 
 
500 feet Red Cross fire hose @ $1.30 per foot, f.c.b. Grand Jct. 
 
One hydrant siamese gate @ $65.00. 
 

One gal. polish @ $2.00 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted 
as follows, Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
heads of the different departments were read. 
 
 

BILLS. 
No. 

Fund To whom paid Amount. For 

32318 Park W.B. Gould $19.50 Team work. 

319 Park Fred A Peck .75 drayage 

320 Contingent Biggs, Kurtz Hdw. Co 4.90 Supplies 

321 Police City Treasurer .50 Hauling 
pipe 

322 Fire Sinclair Refining 
Co. 

30.30 Gasoline 

323 Fire R.F.Oakes 100.00 Fireman 

324 Fire C.W. Hunnel 100.00 Fireman 

325 Fire L.G.Harris 100.00 Fireman 

326 Fire C.L.Downing 66.66 Fireman 

327 Fire F.J. Gilley 73.20 Fireman, 
Ass. Chief 

328 Highway White Eagle Oil Co. 10.25 Kerosene 

329 Water Continental Oil Co. 4.75 Oil 

330 Water White Eagle Oil Co. 9.26 Oil 

331 Water Continental Oil Co. 2.80 Oil 

332 Water Sinclair Oil Co. 36.00 Gasoline. 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Peck that 
the bills be allowed as read and warrants drawn for the same. The 
motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker yea, 



Blackstone, yea, Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the 

motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the meeting adjourned. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk 
 


